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Six IUPUI faculty members will discuss various aspects of world affairs in the 
eight-week Great Decisions '82 program developed by the U.S. Foreign Policy As
sociation and sponsored locally by the International Center of Indianapolis, 
Inc., and the Indiana Council on World Affairs at 7:30 p.m. Tuesdays beginning 
this week (the last session will be on Monday, March 29) at the International 
Center, 1050 West 42nd Street. (Telephone 923-1468) 

A 96-page Great Decisions briefing book, published this January by the Foreign 
Policy Association (a nonprofit educational organization), provides background 
and analysis of each of the eight topics. These books may be purchased at the 
door this Tuesday when registration also will be held. 

Purpose of the program is to increase the knowledge and interest of Americans 
in international affairs as well as to provide a mode by which public opinion 
can be assessed and forwarded to policy makers. 

IUPUI speakers and their topics will be: Dr. Richard A. Fredland, chairman, 
Political Science Department, "Western Europe and the U.S.: Frictions Among 
Friends"; Dr. Victor Childers, associate professor, International Business, 
"Global Inflation: Is There a Cure?"; Dr. Gerald Zimmerman, assistant profes
sor of physiology, past chairman, Natural Resources Committee, League of Women 
Voters, "Protecting the World's Resources: Is Time Running Out?"; Dr. Bryan 
Vargus, associate professor of sociology, "Japan: Strategic Ally, Economic Ri
val"; Dr. Charles Winslow, assistant professor of political science, "The Pales
tinians: History, Politics, and Conflict"; and Dr. Thomas Fedor, director of 
International Programs and associate professor of geography, "The U.S.S.R. and 
Poland: Troubles in the Workers' Paradise." Dr. Fedor recently returned from 
two years in Poland. 

Two additional topics and the speakers presenting them are "America's Defense: 
What Price Security?" by Capt. Ronald Levin, USAR and former war time contin
gency plans officer for the Second Support Command, Southern Germany, and "Cen
tra'"l America: Fire in the 'Front Yard'?" by Dr. Thomas J. Liggett, president 
of the Christian Theological Seminary, formerly for many years a missionary to 
South America. 

CAMP BROSIUS BECKONS 

Reservations are being taken for the I.U. Alumni Association's family camp, Camp 
Brosius, on Elkhart Lake, Wis. Eight one-week sessions begin June 27. All 
meals, accommodations and use of camp equipment are included. For a brochure 
write Camp Brosius, I.U. Alumni Association, M-17, Indiana Memorial Union, 
Bloomington, Ind. 47405. 
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REMEMBER THE CALENDAR 

The Calendar for Feb. 14 through March 2 will be distributed with 
next week's Green Sheet. Deadline is this Tuesday, Feb. 9, or 
earlier. Preferably earlier. 

OPEN LETTER 

To: Students, Faculty, and Staff 

We want to thank you for your patience, courtesy and cooperation during the re
cent extreme weather conditions. 

There are a few statistics which we thought might be of interest. University 
grounds crews and a private contractor began snow removal before 7 a.m. Sunday, 
Jan. 31, and were still working the morning of Tuesday, Feb. 2. They used 15 
machines, compiling over 600 machine hours and over 800 man hours to complete 
the job. An estimate of overtime and contract expenses for this is $23,000. 

Workers had the awesome task of cleaning nearly 12,000 parking spaces, amount
ing to approximately 77 acres of surface, in addition to about five miles of 
streets and more than 20 miles of sidewalks. More than 10,000 tons of snow were 
cleared. 

The snow removal was slowed considerably by a layer of ice under the show, mak
ing it difficult for the equipment to get traction. The same problem plagued 
students, faculty and staff members whose cars became disabled in the streets. 
and parking areas. University police officers, members of the grounds crew, 
and private wreckers contracted by the University were used to assist more than 
200 vehicles. 

Weather conditions over the past few weeks have placed an unusual and difficult 
burden on everyone. We appreciate the understanding of the university community 
and pledge that our departments will continue to make every effort to accommo
date the needs of students, faculty and staff members. 

Frank C. Blaudow, Director, Physical Plant 
John Mulvey, Chief, University Police 
Robert M. Termenstein, Director, Parking and Trans
portation Services 

NEWS 'N' NOTES FROM HERE 'N' THERE 

Career Day -- Child Life Programs will present a Career Day in the Riley Hos
pital Family Library, fourth floor of Old Riley, on Saturday, March 6. Regis
tration is requested by Feb. 24. Interested persons can call ext. 8723. 

Graduate Student Research -- Graduate students working toward an M.S. or Ph.D. 
degree are invited to enter the annual research competition sponsored by the 
I.U. Medical Center chapter of Sigma Xi. A one-page abstract should be sub
mitted to Dr. Robert A. Harris, Department of Biochemistry, Room 411, Medical 
Science Building, including department, address, and telephone number, before 
April 15. Winners will be determined from 10-minute oral presentations from 2 
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to 5 p.m. April 26 in Room 326, Medical Science Building . Awards: First place, 
$100; second place, $50; third place, $25. 

American in Russia -- A report, with slides, on her recent trip to Russia as a 
member of the American health professionals fact finding mission will be given 
at noon Tuesday, Feb. 26, in Room 305 of the School of Nursing by Belinda Feutz, 
Ph.D., administrator, Education and Practice Programs, Indiana State Nurses As
sociation, and adjunct faculty member at the School of Nursing. Purposes of the 
visit were to collect materials and information on health professions education 
and clinical practice in the U.S.S.R., and to compare and contrast the U.S.S.R. 
system to that of the U.S.A. This will be a brown bag luncheon meeting. For 
further information call ext. 4650. 

Summer Nursing Opportunity -- Camp Riley for handicapped children is seeking 
R.N.s and student nurses to work at the camp this summer. Excellent opportunity 
to work with patients/clients while enjoying the out-of-doors. Salary, room 
and board provided. The camp, located in Bradford Woods near Martinsville, op
erates from June 6 to Aug. 13, with one week off midway through. Applications 
may be obtained from Candace Zickler, NU 415, or call ext. 2749 or 7253. 

Health Information Program (H.I.P.) -- Dr. Ray Maesaka, director of the clinics 
at the School of Dentistry, will speak on dental health at 12:10 p.m. Thursday 
in Burty Hall C, Fesler Hall. This is one of a series sponsored by the Staff 
Council and open to all employees on the various aspects of health, arranged 
through the cooperation of Dr. George Lukemeyer, executive associate dean of 
the School of Medicine. Everyone is urged to attend if the series is to con
tinue. 

Retiring -- Another retiree at the end of this month is Paul W. Ragsdale, a car
penter with the Physical Plant Department for 15 years. He will rest and do 
carpentry handcraft work after retirement. 

High Blood Pressure? -- Men and women between the ages of 21 and 65 who have 
blood pressure greater than 140/90 mm Hg are needed to participate in studies 
of new, experimental medications being conducted by the Hypertension Research 
Center. Those eligible receive free chest X-rays, electrocardiograms, labora
tory tests, medication, and blood pressure follow-up for the duration of the 
study. All medical costs are paid for by the pharmaceutical company sponsoring 
the program. Visits are necessary every week or two weeks. The patient's work 
schedule will be considered, and in some cases evening or weekend visits may be 
possible. This is a low-cost alternative, providing the latest in drug therapy 
for patients with high blood pressure. Those interested should call Miss Adkins 
or Mr. Wagner at ext. 8153. 

Nursing Diagnosis -- "Developing Nursing Diagnoses in Psychiatric Mental Health 
Nursing," a presentation by Virginia Luetje, adjunct assistant professor of 
nursing, St. Louis University, will be given at noon Wednesday, Feb. 17, in the 
Riley Room, Student Union Building. The Graduate Department of Psychiatric/Men
tal Health Nursing invites all members and associates of the School of Nursing 
to join the department for discussion and lunch. 

Need House Sitters? -- Three mature, responsible students seek house-sitting 
position from August 1982 to May 1983. References available. Call ext.7547 or 
7387 for more information. 

Identification Cards Available Those needing ID cards may have them made dur-
ing the week of Feb. 22-26. Call ext. 3931 for an appointment. Some ev ening 
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appointments are available. Cost is $2, and the cards will be made in CA 322. 
Students should bring their current fee receipt from the Bursar and faculty mem
bers should bring a letter from their department stating their status of employ
ment. They are not required for everyone but are needed in some situations. 

House Cleaning Services -- A foreign student who needs financial assistance has 
been advised by the faculty member with whom he lives to seek odd jobs. Will 
wash dishes, vacuum carpets, dust and babysit on a regular basis. Inexpensive 
rates. If interested call Gerard at 632-2116. 

Las Vegas Nite -- The Association of Operating Room Nurses will have its annual 
Las Vegas Nite from 8 p.m. to 12 midnight Saturday, Feb. 27 at the Sheraton 
East, 7201 East 42nd Street. Advance sale tickets are $6; they will be $7 .50 
at the door. Great prizes and a cash bar. For information and tickets call 
Irena Reid, ext. 7331 (Rotary Building); Cindy Hutchinson, ext. 4001 (Univer
sity O.R.); Lisa Miller, ext. 8992 ( Long O.R.); or Yolanda Floreancig, ext. 8222 
(Riley O.R.). 

Riteris Award -- The Committee has extended the deadline for applications or 
nominations of students for the award in biomedical ethics to April 1. Contri
butions which may be considered for receipt of the award include research re
ports, formal or creative writing, documented accounts of projects, films, vi
deotapes or other creative works. They may, but need not, have been submitted 
for credit to a university course. The two factors which govern eligibility for 
the award are that its author be presently or formerly enrolled at IUPUI, and 
that the contribution address some biomedical ethical issue or issues. For fur
ther information contact Professor Mary Mahowald, chairman of the Award Commit
tee, Department of Philosophy, CA 504C, 925 W. Michigan Street, Indianapolis 
46202. 

Second Call -- I.U. Hospitals wants to update its list of persons with both ba
sic and advanced level skills in "sign language" to assist in communicating with 
hearing-impaired and deaf patients. Contact Edward D. Pumphrey, director of 
social work, University Hospital, Cl40, ext. 2366 • 

. HONORS & ACCOLADES 

Dr. Ralph W. Phillips, associate dean for research at the School of Dentistry, 
is the author of the 8th edition of the text "Science oi' Dental Materials," just 
published by W.B. Saunders Co. Dr. Eugene Skinner wrote the first four edi
tions, and Dr. Phillips joined him as co-author for the 5th and 6th editions, 
becoming author for the 7th and 8th editions following Dr. Skinner's death. 
Major contributions to this 700-pag e text, most sweeping of a ny of the rev i
sions, were made by members of the dental materials department and other dental 
school faculty members. The previous edition was translated into five languages. 

Dr. Marshall C. Yovits, dean of the Purdue University School of Science at IUPUI, 
has been elected a fellow of the American Association for the Advancement of 
Science. 

*News Bureau 
Indiana University- Purdue University 
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